
 
 
 
 
January 15, 2025 
 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senators, 
 
I write on behalf of the hundreds of thousands of members of Concerned Women for 
America Legislative Action Committee (CWALAC) to express our support of President 
Trump’s nominee for director of the OLice of Management and Budget, Russell Vought. 
 
Nearly every American agrees that the size and scope of the federal government is out of 
control. It wastes money on useless and ineLective programs, and its employees are too 
numerous. Agencies regularly implement rules that hurt American families, from onerous 
environmental policies to unnecessary business restrictions. Americans want less 
government in their lives; the path to greater eLiciency runs through OMB. 
 
Perhaps Vought’s greatest qualification for the job is his stellar performance in reigning in 
out of control agencies during the first Trump administration. Vought worked tirelessly to 
reform the federal bureaucracy, making it more diLicult for agencies to issue guidance 
without going through the formal rulemaking process. He instructed agencies to stop 
teaching divisive critical race theory. He authored Schedule F, a plan that, if implemented, 
would have resulted in a drastically smaller and more accountable federal workforce. He 
frequently released budget plans that cut trillions in discretionary spending without 
touching Social Security and Medicaid.  
 
CWALAC members, like most Americans, want the government to work in the best interest 
of the people. OMB is the linchpin to cleaning out ineLicient government agencies, and 
making them work, once again, for the people. We know that Russ Vought was committed 
to putting Americans first as Director of OMB four years ago, and we are confident that he 
will do so again. We urge you to vote for his swift confirmation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Penny Nance, 
CEO and President  
Concerned Women for America LAC 


